

March 3, 2025

Hopewell Baptist Church Pastor Corey Seulean PO Box 1015 Longmont, CO 80502

Dear Members of Hopewell Baptist Church,

I am eternally grateful for your faithful donations. You bless the work of the Lord we are doing here, as well as the hearts of the staff and faculty, when we see your love and support for Hyles-Anderson College.

God has blessed us this year with so many fine Christian young people who faithfully attend classes and work on the bus routes, as well as work jobs to pay for their education. We are grateful for these disciplines that they will carry into the ministry. Coming up is our Valentine Musical and Banquet, which is one of the highlights of the year for the students. We are also in the midst of our intramural basketball and volleyball seasons, where many of the students, even with busy work and ministry schedules, participate and enjoy team camaraderie. The season culminates with the championship games during our Spring College Days.

Thanks to generous donors like you, this past summer, we were able to put air-conditioning units in all of our third-floor classrooms, a way overdue project. New painting and carpeting helped upgrade much of the main building, especially in the area of classrooms. In honor of our beloved former president, Dr. Evans, his office suite was remodeled into a beautiful overnight suite for guest speakers. Dr. Evans is still with us, but he is in very poor health.

It is a blessing to see our graduates serve the Lord effectively and globally because of sacrificial investors as you have been. Thank you for believing in the college and for believing in the mission we are accomplishing here. Please pray for us as we partner with you in educating young people for God's work.

Sincerely,

John Wilkerson President

JW:lw

That you for the faith + love to with us. We long to be trustwaty.

The you all!

"For the perfecting of the saints, for the work of the ministry, for the edifying of the body of Christ." Ephesians 4:12





